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Northern Beaches Secondary College Manly Campus 

Works notification 1 July 2022 

A project is underway to upgrade Northern Beaches Secondary College Manly Campus. The project will 
deliver a new multipurpose hall to the cater for the growing school community. 

A construction contract has been awarded to Carfax Commercial Construction. 

Early construction and site establishment 

Early works to clear and prepare the site for construction are expected to start from 7 July 2022. Site 
establishment activities will include (please refer to map overleaf): 

▪ installing early fencing and hoarding (shade cloth) around the perimeter of the construction site 

▪ installing work sheds, toilets, meeting rooms 

▪ establishment of erosion and sediment controls. 

Working hours 

Approved construction hours are between 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, and on Saturdays from 8 am 
and 1 pm. There will be no construction on Sundays or Public Holidays.    

Noise, traffic and dust control measures during the work 

Control measures will be in place to minimise noise and dust impacts during construction. This will include 
spreading Densely Graded Base (DGB) on soil areas to suppress dust during high winds. Dust from 
construction works will also be hosed down with water as required and trucks entering and leaving the site 
will cover their loads. 

Construction vehicles will primarily enter the site via a temporary access gate on Harbord Road. Traffic 
management will be implemented when required, including the use of onsite traffic control personnel to 
manage entry and exit of construction vehicles. Site vehicles will give way to pedestrians at all times. 
Wherever possible, truck movements will be scheduled to outside school drop off and pick up times.  

Health and safety measures during the work 

The health and safety of the school’s students, staff and the local community is our highest priority. We will 
ensure that construction works will be scheduled and managed to minimise the impacts to the 
community where possible.  
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